
Monroe A. Miller, Jr.
2200 Camp Branch Road
Waynesville, NC  28786
September 9, 2022

Subject: By Popular Request, the Famous Two Page Dogwood Grant Request, re: Amy Murphy-Nugen.

I thought I had posted this Grant Request on www.haywoodtp.net, but evidently not.  This exposes a two (2)
page Document that was evidently used as a basis for a Grant Request by the Town of Waynesville to
Dogwood Trust, for money to pay for a contract signed between the Town of Waynesville and Amy
Murphy-Nugen, now only a glimmer of the past.   Amy Murphy-Nugen, as you recall, was attempting to
flood the Town of Waynesville with low barrier housing.

This Document is neither signed nor dated, but looks to have been used as a basis for a Grant Submitted by
the Town of Waynesville.  See under archives, www.haywoodtp.net .

Dogwood ION Grant Application, submitted by Rob Hites, Waynesville City Manager, dated ??/??/??.
Distinctly different than previously obtained document by Jesse Fowler - DOGWOOD HEALTH
FOUNDATION IMMEDIATE NEEDS GRANT. WTF? 10/5/2021...

https://www.haywoodtp.net/pubII/211005application-20970[12].html 

Grant Applications are usually generated by the City Manager, and likely reviewed by the Town Attorney. 
The Town Attorney at the time was Bill Cannon, now fired, and is out of our lives.  The City Manager was
and still is Rob Hites.  Based on the above link, and an email dialog with Jesse Fowler, it looks like a strong
possibility that this Document was generated by either Bill Cannon or Rob Hites.

The Document follows on the next page, followed by the email dialog with Eddie Ward and Jesse Fowler.

The grant was ultimately rejected.

Monroe A. Miller, Jr.
Haywood County Taxpayer
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Begin Email dialog with Eddie Ward and Jesse Fowler.

Subject: Request for Public Information - Dogwood Trust. #1.
Date: Fri, 24 Sep 2021 08:21:26 -0400
From: Monroe Miller
To: Eddie Ward <eward@waynesvillenc.gov>
CC: Rob Hites <rhites@waynesvillenc.gov>, Jesse Fowler <jfowler@waynesvillenc.gov>, Amy

Murphy-Nugen <abmurphynugen@wcu.edu>, Elizabeth Teague <eteague@waynesvillenc.gov>

Ms. Ward,

It was brought to my attention that the "facilitator" of the Homeless Task Force, Amy Murphy-Nugen, is
being paid by the Town of Waynesville through a grant from Dogwood Health Trust through a grant.  If all
of that is correct, please provide the following information, or direct me to someone that can.

1. The application made to Dogwood Health Trust for the grant.
2. The approval of the application from Dogwood Health Trust (including amount).
3. The monthly amount that Amy Murphy-Nugen has been paid thus far for her duties as a "facilitator".

Thank you,

Monroe A. Miller, Jr.

Subject: RE: Request for Public Information - Dogwood Trust. #3
Date: Thu, 30 Sep 2021 11:07:58 +0000
From: Jesse Fowler <jfowler@waynesvillenc.gov>
To: 'Monroe Miller'
CC: Rob Hites <rhites@waynesvillenc.gov>, Martha Sharpe Bradley <martha@sosharpe.com>

Your public information requests:

1. The application made to the Dogwood Health Trust (attached)
2. The denial of our application for the Dogwood Health Trust Grant (attached)
3. Amy’s contract (attached)
4. Amy Murphy-Nugen has not invoiced the town for her services yet, and so the monthly amount she has

been paid is $0.00

Jesse Fowler | Assistant Town Manager
Town of Waynesville, NC
16 S. Main Street, Suite 110 | Waynesville, NC 28786
(O) 828.452.2491 | (F) 828.456.2000
jfowler@waynesvillenc.gov  | www.waynesvillenc.gov 
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